
Cancellation of development of water
sports complex at Shek O by open
tender

     The Culture, Sports and Tourism Bureau announced today (August 30) that
the tender for the development of a water sports complex at the rehabilitated
Shek O Quarry Site has been cancelled.
 
     The Government announced on July 30, 2021, that it would invite a non-
government partner to design, construct and operate a water sports complex
for the general public at the rehabilitated Shek O Quarry Site through open
tender. The tender closing date was extended to March 4 this year in view of
the subsequent issuance of a tender addendum and the outbreak of the fifth
wave of the COVID-19 epidemic.

     A spokesperson for the Culture, Sports and Tourism Bureau said, "The
tender has been cancelled as the tenders received did not meet the
requirements stipulated by the Government. The Government will review the
latest situation and consider the way forward."
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